
Correspondence received since January 2024 council meeting: 

• Email from a resident on Park Lane regarding inability of the Anglian Water pumping 

station to cope and Anglian Water’s suggestion to raise this with the Environment 

Agency. 

• Email from another resident of Park Lane regarding flooding (water meadow 

mentioned). 

• Notification of TTRO (road closure) for Brinkle Spring Lane, 13 - 15 February, for 

Anglian Water. 

• Winter safety and risk management newsletter from our insurance broker (Clear 

Councils - formerly known as BHIB). 

• LALC survey asking for various council-related information, so that this can be 

updated on their CRM.  

• Letter from Millfield School with an update and also thanking council for all the 

assistance and support we have given them in the aftermath of the flooding. 

• Letter from Heighington and District Gardening Club asking for assistance. 

• Reminder about the Greater Lincolnshire devolution consultation and engagement 

sessions. 

• LALC eNews. 

• Details from NKDC on funding available for capital projects, via the Rural England 

Prosperity Fund. 

• Request from Beckfield House to re-instate the councillor coffee morning visits. 

• Notice of TTRO (road closure) for Washingborough Road between Canterbury Drive 

and a point 150m northwest, 20 – 22 February, for Anglian Water. 

• Agenda for the upcoming Heighington Christmas Market Committee meeting 

• Action Fraud alerts 

• Details of NKDC Lottery fund 

• Invitation to LFR Open Evening on 19th February 

• Details of LCC budget and precept proposals for 2024-25 

• Details of the NKDC Snowdrop Event in aid of Child Bereavement UK 

• LALC January Training Bulletin 

• Complaint from a resident about dog fouling on the footpath from Martin Close to 

Station Road 

• Invitation to attend the Police & Crime Commissioner’s parish council engagement 

session on Road Safety on 20th February 

• Response from LCC Cllr Carrington to a couple of traffic-related queries 

 

Meetings held since the January 2024 council meeting: 

• 09/01/24 - Office staff met with the builder to discuss arrangements for the office 

extension. 



• 16/01/24 – Chair and Clerk met members of the Branston & District u3a railway 

group to discuss options for use of the Station Road pavilion 

• 24/01/24 – Clerk, Cllrs Sockell, Buckley-Jones, Catterson and Trafford visited the 

Anglian Water sewage works at Washingborough Road 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


